Southeast Athletic Trainers Association July – August 2003 Newsletter

Highlights in this issue include:

- District Director's Report
- Member survey results
- Minutes of June Executive Committee Meeting
- Call for Abstracts and Grant Applications
- Memorial Resolutions
- State Reports
- Jerry Rhea Scholarship Information & Application
- Member addresses that need to be updated with nata.org

President's Message: Chris Gillespie

Dear SEATA Membership:

Thank you so much for electing me as your new president. I want to thank Bruce Getz for his support and kind words after the election. He is a quality person who will be a great asset to our district. To all of the current officers, thank you so much for your support and help in getting me "up to date." And, last of all thanks to the former leaders of our district for establishing a history of great leadership to which I must aspire to achieve.

My goals are simple. I plan for us to have a quality meeting in March. I plan for us to work within a budget and make things as cost efficient as possible. And last but not least, I hope to continue the great leadership that District 9 has been accustomed to.

Thanks again so much and feel free to call upon me should you need my assistance. I will do my best to assist you if at all possible.

District Director's Message: Chuck Kimmel

Dear SEATA Members,

It was great to see so many members and friends at the St. Louis Annual Meeting in June. I hope that each of you who were able to attend enjoyed the educational sessions

and recreational opportunities provided. It was flattering to learn that District 9 was well represented at the Annual Meeting. This, once again, shows our District's active support of the Association.

The Board of Directors has been very busy. Since the SEATA Meeting, it has met in May in Denver and in June in St. Louis. Please refer to the *NATA News* and the summaries that are printed there. You may also get news by participating in the athletic training listserve as the minutes from every Board meeting and conference call are posted for your review. If, at any time, you have any question about Board business or matters of a national interest, do not hesitate to call on me.

Relating to two issues in particular, I am grateful for the participation of many members relating to the position vacancy notice changes made that will become effective in October. As you probably know, the NATA will begin charging for job listings on the PVN (\$50 for part-time positions and \$200 for full-time positions). It is my belief that it will provide a significant amount of non-dues revenue and, as your Director, I believe it is important to generate income from as many non-dues sources as possible. I also believe that the Placement Committee, headed by our own **Bettina Roedig** as well as a strong SEATA member in **Scott Bruce**, will refine and adjust the program to best serve the Association and those that are seeking employment. By the way, those that are seeking employment will continue to incur no cost as they seek job opportunities on the PVN.

The second issue of importance is the nomenclature issue. It is vital that each of you make your opinions known to me as well as those that are on the Task Force. Please see the NATA Web Page for a roster of those on the task force. I am very interested in your opinion and am hopeful you will take an active role in this very important issue. Do not stand on the sidelines on this. Action is going to take place, one way or another, and I do not want you to be surprised or disappointed when we take action.

I want to recognize the District 9 members who were recipients of NATA Honors and Awards in St. Louis. Service Award winners were **Diane King** of Georgia and **Doug Kleiner** of Florida. Both of these people have made countless contributions to their state's organizations. Most Distinguished Athletic Trainer Award recipients were **Mike Ferrara** of Florida, **R.T. Floyd** of Alabama, and **David Green** of Tennessee. Each of our MDAT recipients is very worthy of this most distinguished designation. As you see these award winners during the coming year, please congratulate them for their accomplishments.

Each of us should congratulate **Chris Gillespie** for being elected as President of SEATA. It is a very challenging job and he will need each of us to support him in the coming days as he works hard to serve each of us. I have no doubt that he will do an outstanding job and will make many contributions to our Association. With that said, it is bittersweet to make such an announcement because this means that **Frank Grimaldi's** term has come to an end. He did an exemplary job as SEATA President over the past three years and his talents and contributions will be missed. I have no doubt, however, that his days of contributing to SEATA and the NATA are not over and that we will be

hearing from him in the future. This is great news for any of us who have had the pleasure to work beside him.

It continues to be an honor, beyond description, to serve as your Director. It is my hope that you know how much I cherish my service and what a pleasure it is to work for you. Please be assured, your opinion does count and you should make your voice heard. Even if we may not agree, it is important that there is a discussion that allows each of us to let the other person know what is important.

Best wishes to you in the coming months. I hope that the fall is a wonderful time of the year for you with many successes both on and off the fields and arenas of competition.

Secretary's Report: Jim Mackie

Results of Members Survey in July

Thank you for responding to these issues. The results were passed on to Chuck Kummel for discussion with the NATA Board of Directors

- Nomenclature Issue: Members were in favor of the current name Athletic Trainer / Athletic Training by about a 2 to 1 margin.
- Multiple suggestions for a name change were suggested, among the most popular were Athletic Therapist and Sports Therapist.
- \$5.00 dues increase earmarked for NATA Research & Education Foundation. By a majority vote of all seven states comprising SEATA this measure was approved.

Future Meetings:

Student Meeting February 6-7, 2004, Crown Plaza Ravinia Hotel, Atlanta, GA. Look for information in NATA News & SEATA October / November Newsletter

Annual Clinical Symposium, March 25-28, 2004, Crown Plaza Ravinia Hotel, Atlanta, GA. Register on-line beginning in January 2004

Address Changes

Please make all address changes through the National Office. Go to nata.org to make the change. There were a significant amount of returned postcards from the last survey as certified students and others have moved and not changed it with the national office. We will do our best to help you but this is the best means to make sure you receive the things you need from SEATA & the NATA. Check list at the end of newsletter to see if you do not have a current address in the database. If you have already made the change in the last 2 months we will be receiving an update database & that may have been the problem. We apologize for any inconvenience.

Treasurer's Report: Mary Beth Horodyski

Please refer to financial report as noted in June Executive Committee Minutes

Minutes of June Executive Committee Meeting

District 9, Executive Committee Meeting St. Louis, MO June 26, 2003

Meeting called to order at 2:10 PM by District 9 President Chris Gillespie

Members present: Chris Gillespie, District 9 President; Chuck Kimmel, District 9 Director; Jim Mackie, District 9 Secretary; MaryBeth Horodyski, District 9 Treasurer; Brad Montgomery, Alabama; Marisa Brunett, Florida; Mike Clanton, Georgia; Greg Rose, Kentucky; Ed Evans, Louisiana; Chad Barker, Mississippi; Nick Pappas, Tennessee

President Chris Gillespie welcomed everyone and presented a motion to dispense with reading of March Executive Committee Minutes

Motion to Approve: Nick Pappas, TN, seconded by Ed Evans, LA; Approved 6-0-1

President's Report: Chris Gillespie Review of Agenda Opening prayer by Chris Gillespie

Treasurer's Report: MaryBeth Horodyski Savings \$14,137.21 Investments \$166,879.00 + change of \$10,129.11 Total inflows \$181,443.66 Total outflows \$179,933.80 Balance \$1,509.86

Chad Barker, MS returned to room @ 2:17 pm

And a Introduction of those present

District Directors Report: Chuck Kimmel

- Out-going District 9 President, Frank Grimaldi was thanked for his service and all that he has done during his term in office.
- Bruce Getz, Presidential candidate was thanked for his making himself available to run for office
- Chris Gillespie was welcomed as the new incoming District 9 President
- It is reported that there are 6, 400 plus in attendance at NATA with 1,027 being SEATA members. Congratulations.
- Dec 12-13, 2003 the NATA Board is to meet in New Orleans, LA Friday, Dec12th there will be a member's reception with NATA Board and all members of SEATA are welcome to attend. More details to follow in NATA News

- Finance committee has accepted the audit & financial statements for the over \$6 million NATA budget
- The Board has approved a grant of \$700.00 for representatives to attend a Female Triad Summit
- The Board voted to support Transportation Equity Act
- Public Relations will host an event @ the Edward Jones Dome on the NATA Heat Illness Consensus statement
- Districts 9 & 3 have added a disclaimer to the Heat Illness Statement following concerns request.
- The newly elected NATA Vice President is Sandy Miller of District 6
- A specialty certification has been approved for developing an occupational medicine alliance to recognize ATC's working as Orthopedic technicians & create professional relationships
- Final Internship Candidates test will be in 2004, application must be received by December 31, 2003

Two vital issues have been under serious discussion by the Board

1. Regarding Position Vacancies Notices (PVN)

In October 2003 the NATA will charge for posting PVN's a fee of \$200.00 for full time, \$50.00 for Part-time, Internship & Graduate Assistant positions

Nick Pappas, TN, asked about how fees were determined? Chuck discussed this with EBD & fees were set. It is not per position, but must be on one announcement with a set time period.

Ed Evans, LA, asked if prorated funds would be available? Chuck has recommended a 60-day listing period; currently it is set at 30 days.

Chris Gillespie asked what would keep a district from having there own job-site postings?

Chuck recommended we not place on our list serve, as grants would be derived from fees collected with \$2,500 would be projected to come to SEATA

This is a member service provided by the NATA, and it is noted that paying for and advertising for a position fill jobs. Examples were given from newspapers & NCAA News

Brad Montgomery, AL, asked was there any discussion about member vs. non-member payment. Chuck noted that employers are not members of the NATA.

Ed Evans, LA asked about payment & how it would be collected.

Mike Clanton, GA asked about where additional money will go?

Nick Pappas, TN asked about money going to various committees. Chuck responded they would be placed into general funds said each case will be addressed individually.

Greg Rose, KY discussed people looking for internships at low rates of pay & the concerns this brings.

Marisa Brunet, FL asked to clarify that this policy will go into effect in October of 2003 Chuck will address proposal at the District Meeting to the membership

Marisa asked as to how many groups were checked with in investigating this issue and Chuck replied that several were reviewed.

Mike Clanton, GA, asked what are the projections. Chuck feels that numbers will drop but in 3 years it should be up to speed or he will move to remove it.

2. Nomenclature Issue

President Max has appointed a task force to address this issue

Survey suggested as to if we should change our name, yes/no and if so what to change it to.

Questions were raised by several as to how this should be explained to membership and it is requested that this be adequately addressed

Several asked as to what drove this thinking, what implications would it bring, legislatively, educationally, public perception.

Chuck read the charge to the Nomenclature Task Force to clarify what will be addressed.

New Business

Chris then called the meeting into executive session to address the finances of annual meeting at 3:05 pm.

Chris reviewed goals as President for the immediate future regarding the Annual Symposium

SEATA Symposium must be under budget each year

Proposes to appoint a Standing Committee to oversee finances to be called the Annual Symposium Fiscal Accountability Committee

Identify where are the problems in carrying us over budget. Answer the question "are spending too much in trying to be the best"

Hold people responsible accountable to stay within the budgets

Propose saving by returning to basics, pay no honorariums, comp of speakers, utilize District 9 speakers, and develop significant cost savings

- Request a closer watch of committees when people move out of district and replace in an expedient manner
- Develop a Past Presidents Advisory Group

Executive Committee called out of executive session at 3:15pm and took brief recess

Meeting resumed by Chris Gillespie at 3:25pm

Nick Pappas, TN, out till 3:27 pm

Research & Education Foundation Committee Report

RT Floyd, REF Committee Chair requests proposing a dues increase of unspecified amount (but between \$3.00-\$5.00) from all certified & associate members for the specific purpose of funding the NATA-REF. District 9 would not make regular contribution but let member contribution be the donation, each state would continue to be solicited individually.

MaryBeth interjected that July 15 is deadline for notice to NATA of Dues increase. Jim will contact the national office and request an extension as well as develop a postcard to be sent to the membership in July.

Chuck noted the vote must be a majority from each state and pass all 7 states to be approved.

Question was raised "would this be more than currently contributed by SEATA?" & yes was the answer by RT Floyd.

Discussion of amount to be requested and \$5.00 was recommended.

Cal for a vote by Chris Gillespie

Discussion: Question by JC Anderson as to designation of the funds. Answer they would go directly to the REF for there distribution

Ed Evans, LA, made motion that membership be surveyed by a postcard in July requesting approval of a increase of \$5.00 to dues (Certified & Associate) for the direct funding of the NATA-REF by SEATA,

Chad Barker, MS, seconded Motion Approved 7-0-0

Educational Symposium Committee Report

JC Anderson & Carl Mattacola, Education Committee Co-chairs reporting

Chris Gillespie explained that the Executive Committee has agreed that we are charged to go back to the basics with our program this year in order to restore fiscal responsibility of the Annual Symposium.

Discussion by Executive Committee members as to what would be proper reimbursement for speakers.

Recommended to suspend honorariums, negotiate for one night hotel if possible & waive registration

Challenged to review the current template to re-work program & reduce concurrent sessions which would impact costs.

Chris Gillespie requested of David Green, Exhibits Chairperson that Electric & Internet charges be paid by exhibitors in the future as well as to investigate with Hotel and MaryBeth how this occurred.

MaryBeth Horodyski read a report from Dana Cravey, Annual Symposium Fiscal Accountability Committee Chairperson regarding reducing expenses of meeting. Report contained a listing of all income & expenses and recommendations for future expense reduction and oversight.

Motion by Nick Pappas, TN, to task the SEATA Officers to review, recommend, & balance budget of SEATA and make proposals to the Executive Committee as necessary Motion seconded by Ed Evans, LA Approved 7-0-0

Motion for Nomenclature survey to be added to postcard with dues increase request vote for funds designated for NATA REF Nick Pappas, TN, seconded by Brad Montgomery, AL Motion approved 7-0-0

Call for Adjournment by Chris Gillespie, President Motion by Marisa Brunet, FL Seconded by Chad Barker, MS Meeting Adjourned at 3:30 PM

Memorial resolutions: John Anderson, Chair

BROUSSARD, MARTIN J.

A professor and athletic trainer at LSU for more than 60 years, died Wednesday, June 11, 2003, at 3 a.m. at Our Lady of the Lake Regional Medical Center. He was 84, a resident of Baton Rouge and a native of Abbeville. He served as a U.S. Army medic during World War II. Survived by his former wife, Margaret C. Broussard, Baton Rouge; a daughter and son-in-law, Kathy and William S. Beall Jr., Baton Rouge; two sons and a daughter-in-law, M.J. "Buddy" Jr. and Lynne Broussard, and R.A. "Randy" Broussard, all of Baton Rouge; two sisters, Margaret Baudoin and Therese Abel, both of Lafayette; four grandchildren, Trey Beall and wife Shelly, Nicole Broussard Hayes and husband Daniel, Pvt. Joseph Broussard and Johnathan Broussard; and two greatgrandchildren, Brianna and Londyn Beall. Preceded in death by his parents, P.O. Sr. and Katherine Peters Broussard; three brothers, L.O., Edwin and P.O. Broussard Jr.; a sister, Helen Burdin; and granddaughter and namesake, Marti Lynn Beall. He was a member of the L Club, ODK, Phi Delta Kappa and National Trainers Association. In lieu of flowers, memorial donations may be made to the Dr. Martin J. Broussard Athletic Trainers Scholarship Fund, c/o Tiger Athletic Foundation, P.O. Box 711, Baton Rouge, LA 70821.

Call for Abstracts & Research Grant Applications: Please see seata.org for these documents listed under *Meetings* & *Education* or contact Carl Mattacola

State Reports

Alabama

Greetings from ALATA! ALATA would like to express our support and congratulations to Chris Gillespie who was elected to the SEATA presidency this past spring and our appreciation and support to our newly inducted officers Brad Montgomery (President) and Mike Jones (Vice President) who will be taking the wheel. Congratulations to one of our members, R.T. Floyd EdD, ATC of the University of West Alabama, who was recognized for his outstanding contributions to the profession by receiving the 2003 NATA Most Distinguished Athletic Trainer Award. Thank you to all members (district wide) who attended our annual symposium for their continued support which resulted in 2003 having a recorded attendance of 192 athletic trainers! Look for upcoming information regarding our 2004 Symposium (which will be held May 20-23 in Gulf Shores, Alabama) and other news on our website at www.alata.org. Looking forward to another great year district wide!

FLORIDA

CONGRATULATIONS to Mary Kirkland, and Eric Nason on winning the NATA PR Contest. FANTASTIC JOB on all the activities that they had planned for the week!

Please see ATAF website (ataf.org) for latest newsletter and upcoming information on the positions that are up for elections this fall.

Attention: College & University Athletic Trainers regarding the following Scholarship opportunity

JERRY RHEA SPORTS MEDICINE SCHOLARSHIP

WHAT IS THE JERRY RHEA SPORTS MEDICINE SCHOLARSHIP?

This Scholarship is given to honor Jerry Rhea, who, for twenty-five years, was the Head Athletic Trainer of the Atlanta Falcons Football Club. As an athletic trainer, Jerry cared for the physical needs and injuries incurred to athletes. These Scholarships are given to both undergraduate and graduate students who are studying Sports Medicine, for the purpose of helping defray the cost of higher education.

WHO IS ELIGIBLE?

Undergraduate students who have completed their first two years of college in a Sports Medicine-related program are working toward a degree related to Sports Medicine, and who have a cumulative GPA of 3.0 on a 4.0 Scale, are eligible. Graduate students currently accepted or enrolled in a program relating to Sports Medicine with a Cumulative GPA of 3.0 are eligible. Scholarships will be awarded without regard to race, color, sex, religion, or national origin. No family member or a member of the Atlanta Falcons Football Club, the Atlanta Falcons Youth Foundation, or the Scholarship Review Committee shall be eligible.

DO APPLICANTS NEED TO MAKE SEPARATE APPLICATION TO SCHOOLS AND COLLEGES?

Yes, it is necessary for scholarship applicants to be enrolled in, or be accepted by an accredited college/university to be eligible. The Jerry Rhea Scholarship is effective only **after** the applicant has been accepted by an accredited educational institution.

WHO CAN ANSWER QUESTIONS REGARDING THIS PROGRAM?

The details of the Jerry Rhea Sports Medicine Scholarship Program are outlined in this publication. The decision of the Scholarship Review Committee will govern. Questions regarding the scholarship competition can be directed to:

Carol Breeding, Executive Director LuAnn Stanaland, Grant & Scholarship Assistant Atlanta Falcons Youth Foundation 4400 Falcon Parkway Flowery Branch, GA 30542 Phone Number: 770/965-3115

Emails: cbreeding@falcons.nfl.com
Lstanaland@falcons.nfl.com

WHAT HAPPENS IF THE STUDENT'S STUDIES ARE INTERRUPTED?

If a student's studies are interrupted by illness, accident, or some other extenuating circumstance, the student may request that the scholarship be held in abeyance during that time.

HOW DO OTHER SCHOLARSHIPS, PRIZES AND AWARDS AFFECT THE JERRY RHEA SPORTS MEDICINE SCHOLARSHIP?

A winner of the Jerry Rhea Sports Medicine Scholarship may accept prizes, awards and other scholarships, but is asked to report to the Scholarship Review Committee the name, amount and duration of any additional awards. A list of any NCAA or NAIA scholarships should be included.

CAN A SCHOLARSHIP BE TERMINATED?

Academic or disciplinary action resulting in suspension or dismissal from school automatically terminates the scholarship. Should the student drop out of school for any reason, the funds left in his/her account shall revert to the Jerry Rhea Sports Medicine Scholarship Fund.

WHEN WILL THE SCHOLARSHIP BE ANNOUNCED?

All applications must be postmarked not later than October 15 of each year. The winners will be notified not later than December 15 of each year.

HOW ARE THE WINNERS CHOSEN?

A Scholarship Review Committee consisting of Atlanta Falcon Athletic Trainers, Officers and/or Board Members of the Atlanta Falcons Youth Foundation, and Jerry Rhea or a member of his family chooses winners on a competitive basis. Each applicant must accept the decisions of the Scholarship Review Committee as final. No exceptions will be made and no appeals will be permitted.

Each application will be thoroughly reviewed by the Scholarship Review Committee. In its review procedures, the Committee considers the following:

- All of the information submitted on the Application Form
- Current official transcripts from the educational institution
- Letters of recommendation as specified
- A written response by the applicant of career professional goals and plans

HOW IS THE AWARD PAID?

Each winner will be notified and will receive a letter requesting confirmation of his/her current enrollment/acceptance to his/her chosen educational institution. The Jerry Rhea Sports Medicine Scholarship Committee shall distribute the funds directly to the designated university to be distributed to the student to defray educational expenses. Under no circumstances will the Scholarship Grant be distributed directly to the student.

WHAT IS THE AMOUNT OF THE SCHOLARSHIP AND HOW WILL IT BE DISTRIBUTED?

Each winner will receive \$5,000.00. This amount will be sent to the educational institution of his/her choice. The non-renewable scholarship must be used for defraying the cost of education. Each winner must be a full-time student at his/her educational institution.

HOW AND WHEN SHOULD YOU APPLY?

The application form accompanies this information. The Application Form and ALL supporting documents must be completed and returned to the Scholarship Review Committee and postmarked by October 15 of each year.

Each Applicant must have his/her university supervisor and/or department head complete the sections required of them, sign their section and attach a current official academic transcript. The completed application should be returned by the applicant to:

Jerry Rhea Sports Medicine Scholarship Atlanta Falcons Youth Foundation 4400 Falcon Parkway Flowery Branch, GA 30542

The Scholarship Committee will return by mail a notice that it has received the application.

WHO SELECTS THE WINNERS?

The Scholarship Review Committee shall review and select the scholarship winners. The Committee, which operates under the direction of the Atlanta Falcons Youth Foundation, is composed of current Falcons Athletic Trainer(s), Officers and/or Board Members of the Atlanta Falcons Youth Foundation and Jerry Rhea or members of his family.

The winners shall be selected on the basis of their academic achievement, their work experience in the field of Sports Medicine, a letter of recommendation from their supervising instructor and a letter of recommendation from a coach with whom they have served as a Sports Medicine Specialist, as well as their responses to questions concerning professional goals and plans.

CHECKLIST

Please take the time to read the following questions and to check each one to ensure that your application has been completed correctly. It is the student's responsibility to make sure that all materials are complete.

- Did you clearly print or type your complete name, address, telephone number(s), email address, date of birth and social security number on the application?
- Did you sign and date the application?
- Did your immediate supervisor sign your application?
- Did you complete your responses to the questions concerning your career goals and plans?
- Did you include your most current official transcript?
- Did you include your two letters of recommendation?
 (These can be written on separate letterhead or paper.)

Only completed applications will be considered

PERSONAL BACKGROUND OF APPLICANT:

NAME:	
PERMANENT ADDRESS	
CITY, STATE, ZIP	PHONE () -
YOUR COLLEGE/UNIVERSITY ADDRESS	
CITY, STATE, ZIP	PHONE ()
E-MAIL ADDRESS:	
MALEFEMALE	·
DATE OF BIRTH	PLACE OF BIRTH
SOCIAL SECURITY NUMBER	
MARITAL STATUS: single married	divorced
FAMILY BACKGROUND:	
NAME OF PARENT/GUARDIAN	
ADDRESS	
	TELEPHONE NUMBER () -
CURRENT UNIVERSITY STATUS:	
NAME OF COLLEGE/UNIVERSITY	
UNIVERSITY ADDRESS	
CITY, STATE, ZIP	
NAME OF DEAN OF COLLEGE	
NAME OF DEPARTMENT CHAIR	
NAME OF YOUR IMMEDIATE SUPERVISOR_	
NAME OF VOLID ATHI ETIC DIDECTOR	

ACIT	VITIES AND WORK EXPERIE	NCE:		
ORGA	ANIZATIONS/ ACTIVITIES/ POS	SITIONS HELD:		
ACAD	DEMIC AWARDS:			
OTHE	R AWARDS/RECOGNITIONS:			
01112	<u> </u>			
LIST JO	TOUS EMPLOYMENT EXPER OBS YOU HAVE HELD IN THE LAST FO	OUR YEARS:		
Dates	Company Name/Employer	Phone #	Type Work	Hours/week

PLEASE AT	TACH YOUR CURRENT OFFICIAL CO	LLEGE TRANSCRIPT:
WHAT IS YO	UR UNDERGRADUATE/GRADUATE MA	AJOR?
WHAT IS YO	UR EXPECTED DATE OF GRADUATION	N?
CLASS: JUN	NIORSENIORGRAD	DUATE STUDENT
	UMULATIVE GRADE POINT AVERAGE .0 MAXIMUM AND OVER A PERIOD OF AT LEAS	(UNDERGRADUATE): T FOUR SEMESTERS)
OVERALL CO	UMULATIVE GRADE POINT AVERAGE	(GRADUATE):
	RECEIVED ANY SCHOLARSHIPS OR FINNAIA Scholarships?	NANCIAL AID OFFERS AS OF THIS DATE?
IF YES, EXPL	_AIN	
	T YOUR WORK EXPERIENCES IN THE BESCRIPTION, DURATION OF WORK AND	
YEAR(S)	EXPERIENCE	SUPERVISOR/TITLE

IMMEDIATE SUPERVISOR RECOMMENDATION

STUDENT'S NAME:			
	LAST	FIRST	MIDDLE
appropriate: Initiative,	judgment skills, indepe	tudent. Please comment or endence, acceptance of resp d dedication to their chosen	oonsibility, creative
PLEASE TYPE:			
IMMEDIATE SUPERV	VISOR:		
Name:		Title <u>:</u>	
Signature:		Date:	

ACADEMIC INSTITUTIONS REPRESENTATIVE ENDORSEMENT

(TO BE COMPLETED BY HEAD OF DEPARTMENT OR DEAN OF COLLEGE)

STUDENT'S NAME			
STUDENT'S NAME	LAST	FIRST	MIDDLE
INSTITUTION NAME			
DEGREE PROGRAM			
MAJOR			
SECONDARY CONCEN	TRATION		
ACADEMIC CREDIT HO	OURS REQUIRED	ACADEMIC CREDIT	HOURS COMPLETED
EXPECTED COMPLETION	ON DATE:		
INSTITUTIONS ATTEND	ED.	JNDERGRADUATE WORK FR OR 6 QUARTERS):	
(PLEASE ATTACH OFFICIAL			
HEAD OF DEPARTMEN	NT OR DEAN OF COLL	<u>EGE</u>	
NAME:			
SIGNATURE:		D <i>i</i>	ATE:

APPLICATION MUST BE COMPLETED AND POSTMARKED BY OCTOBER 15

JERRY RHEA SPORTS MEDICINE SCHOLARSHIP ATLANTA FALCONS YOUTH FOUNDATION 4400 FALCON PARKWAY FLOWERY BRANCH, GEORGIA 30542

INCOMPLETE APPLICATIONS WILL NOT BE PROCESSED OR EVALUATED

- Ø COMPLETE ALL SECTIONS WITH REQUIRED SIGNATURES
- Ø INCLUDE OFFICIAL TRANSCRIPTS FOR ALL UNDERGRADUATE AND GRADUATE WORK
- Ø INCLUDE ALL SCHOOLS ATTENDED
- Ø INCLUDE ALL SIGNATURES REQUESTED

MUST BE TYPED

Use this space to give a statement concerning your Sports Medicine background, experiences, philosophy and goals to support your application. Limit your response to the length of this page.

APPLICANT'S NAME:			
APPLICANT'S SIGNATURE_		DATE	
APPLYING FOR:	_UNDERGRADUATE	GRADUATE	

Members who had returned mail to SEATA & who need to update with the NATA Office at NATA.ORG.

Undeliverable Forwarded but need to update

Bacciarini, Virginia Armstrong, Troy
Badger, Martha Barker, Chad
Basquez, Jenny Bidlack, Jessica
Biaggi, Robert Blackstone, Salina

Biaggi, Robert Blackstone, Salina Bidwell, Justin Bruno, Lisa Bower, Lisa Marie Butler, alan Bramlage, Marc Calhoun, Kevin Brown, Scott Change of address Burnett, Phillip Cravey, Dana Fuchs, Eric Burns, Melinda Burrows, Brandi Goss, Dawn Hamilton, Sean Byrd, Jennifer Cain, Thomas Henson, Kelly Calderon, Leonyd Hilton, Denis

Cassady, Dana Hughes, Erin Jedwabny, Anothy Clayborn, Karen Codero, Alvaro Joslyn, David Kovacs, Stacy Cormier, John Coughlin, William Lamb, Derek Cowger, Chris Loscalzo, Andrew Crawford, Stacie Lucenko, Leonard Creighton, Alec McElroy, Jillian

Curry, Anne McGlauflin, Lisa
Cuzzourt, Verena Miles, Bradley
Darley, Russell Pfaff, Ross
Dees, Cliff Rand, Kevin
Desilvey, Donna Robinson, Drhue
Donald, Timothy Stevison, Wendy

Eddings, Andrea Studley, Jennifer Edwards, Amanda Terrell, Ronald Embry, Scot Williams, Sarah

Espinoza, Christina Windham, mary Elizabeth

Every, Lanelle Fetzer, Jill

Fresorger, Robert Gambale, Brenda Gambill, Alexander Gardner, Gay Gray, Thomas Griffis, kamie Griffith, Amy

Haralson, Christopher Hatcher, Rasheda Henshaw, Daryl Hoke, Jennifer

Ham, Steve

Houellemont, Marze

Johnson, Theresa

Jones, Clint

Jones, Laura Duggan

Keister, Kenneth

Kelenske, Jeffrey

Kinchen, Benjamin

Kutz, Matthew

Landry, Heather

Leahy, Shawna

Linton, Russell

Lo, Elsie

Lupinski, Adam Andrew

Macmunn, Bryan

Martin, Melissa

Martinez, marcos

may, Fred

Meaux, Mary

Meenen, paula

Milligan, Joseph

Minga, Joseph

Mollo, Peter

Monger, Erin

Moore, Damon

Morgan, Gregory

Mott, Erika

Mulville, Courtney

Oamil, Lyle

Palmer, Lisa Ann

Parker, mariah

Pawlusiak, Michael

Penn, Robin

Pepperman, Troy

Price, Shelley

Pulver, Neil

Rambo, Adam

Repking, Tracy

Rice, Jeremy Fred

Richardson, Eric

Rogers, Deron

Ross, David

Rudeman, Daniel

Russ, Karri

Sanders, Jessica

Schoonover, Jason

Schwertfeger, Jerald

Serbentas, Alison Rico

Sewell, David

Shinault, Ron

Shoemaker, Terry

Simmons, Mindy

Simmons, Tim Charles

Smith, Deobrah

Smith, terri

Soler, Raymond

Stapler, Bradley

Stewart, Timothy

Stovall, Ben

Sulte, Holly

Sutton, Zachary

Sweet, Jennifer

Terhune, Walker

Terry, Stephanie

Thomas, Joey

Trahan, Kenneth

Trumble, Jonathan

Urban, Melissa

Wade, Korie

Watts, Chris

Weibel, Catherine

Womak, Anola

Wright, Jeffrey

Wright, Jessica